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Chuck Kent 

From: Tom Frederick [tfrederick@rivanna.org]
 

Sent: Thursday, January 14,201012:06 PM
 

To: 'Bob Wichser'; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent'
 

Subject: WileylWilson Meeting
 

I need to do some work for the City that just came up with a high priority deadline. Not sure I will be able to attend 
the WIW meeting. If not I will handle e-mailing my comments separately. Sorry for the short notice. 

1/4/2010 
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Chuck Kent 

From:	 Kerley, Malcolm T., P.E. [MaI.Kerley@VDOT.Virginia.govj 

Sent:	 Thursday, January 14, 20108:37 AM 

To:	 Mills, Roy 1.; plohr@volkert.com; Mirshahi, Mohammad, P.E.; Kindy, Stephen D., P.E.; Hall, Mike 
(Admin Services); Steele, P.E, David A.; Shami, Haroon I. P.E.; Sprinkel, D. Brent P.E.; Kapitanov, 
Martha 

Cc:	 Dennis Morrison; Chuck Kent; Chris Webster; Babish, Andy P.E. 

Subject: RE: Meeting regarding 1-64 embankment in Charlottesville 

Brent Sprinkle is the contact person for VDOT. Andy ...... Please let everyone know who replaces Stan. 

Mal 

Malcolm 1. Kerley, P.E. 
Chief Engineer 
Virginia Department of Transportation 
1401 E. Broad Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 
(804) 786-4798 
FAX: (804) 786-2940 
Ma!.Ker!ey@VDOT.Virginia.gov 

From: Mills/ Roy T. 
Sent: Thursday/ January 14/ 2010 8:25 AM 
To: plohr@volkert.com; Kerley/ Malcolm T./ P.E.; IYJirshahi/ Mohammad/ P.E.; Kindy/ Stephen 0./ P.E.; Hall/ Mike 
(Admin Services); Steele/ P.E./ David A.; Shami/ Haroon 1. P.E.; Sprinkel/ D. Brent P.E.; Kapitanov, Martha 
Cc: 'Dennis Morrison'i 'Chuck Kent'; 'Chris webster'; Babish/ Andy P.E. 
Subject: RE: Meeting regarding 1-64 embankment in Charlottesville 

Much discussion and correspondence has occurred in the past related to such a proposal. I believe Stan Hite 
(formerly of the Materials Division) was leading the Department's coordination of this issue. From the hydraUlic 
side of the house, I was initially involved but Steve Kindy, who assumed my former role as State Hydraulic 
Engineer, was involved in the later discussions. 
As I recall, there were two major issues: 

1.	 The current normal pool elevation does not impact the 1-64 embankment. As noted below, the 
proposed normal pool elevation will inundate the bottom 30' of the embankment, in essence making 1­
64 a secondary dam. What needs to be done to ensure future stabilization of the inundated 
embankment? Willi-54 then come under the Dam Safety Regulations and all of their requirements? 
What about the FHWA directive that existing roadway embankments are not to be considered for 
dams since they are not designed as such? 

2.	 The box culvert would be under 30' feet of water. How do we handle future inspections? What if the 
box fails? How do we repair? What about up stream flood impacts if the box fails to function? What 
about future widening of 1-64 (could happen some day)? Past recommendation (and one that is still 
valid in my estimation) was to install another culvert under 1-64 at the new normal pool elevation to 
handle the run-off from a 100 year flood event in the event the existing culvert fails or ceases to 
function. 

Any discussions related to the issues surrounding this proposal certainly need to include VDOT maintenance, 
materials and hydraulic personnel. I am available and will be glad to assist as directed. 

from: Lohr, Phil [mailto:plohr@volkert.com] 
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Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2010 5:29 PM 
To: Kerley, Malcolm T., P.E.; Mirshahi, l"1ohammad, P.E.; Kindy, Stephen D., P.E.; Hall, Mike (Admin Services); 
Mills, Roy T.; Steele, P.E., David A.; Shami, Hamon 1. P.E.; Sprinkel, D. Brent P.E.; Kapitanov, Martha 
Cc: 'Dennis Morrison'; 'Chuck Kent'; 'Chris Webster' 
Subject: Meeting regarding 1-64 embankment in Charlottesville 
Importance: High 

Hello all. 

1 am contacting you on behalf of Dennis Morrison. 

We are just beginning a study for the Rivanna Water and Sewer Authority (RWSA) on 1-64 in 
Charlottesville. RWSA is proposing to build a new dam (to replace an aging dam) approximately 6000' 
downstream from the point where an 8' x 8' concrete box culvert passes under 1-64 near Milepost 116. 
The fill height is approximately 140' over the 8' x 8' box. If the proposed dam were constructed, it 
would raise the pool elevation approximately 45' from its current level, the result being that the lower 
30' of the 1-64 embankment (on both sides of the interstate) would be inundated most of the time. We 
would like to set up a meeting with you in order to hear any concerns you might have about this 
proposed project. Your input will help us develop cost-effective, common-sense solutions to mitigate 
the proposed dam's impact on the 1-64 embankment. 

We have in mind to meet in Charlottesville to allow for a field visit should this be desired by any of the 
meeting participants. However, we are flexible regarding location and can meet in Richmond if this is 
more convenient. Please let us know what dates and times you might be available to meet between now 
and the end of January. Also let us know if you are able to meet in Charlottesville or if Richmond is 
preferable. You may reply to either Dennis or me. We will plan to call you no later than Tuesday, 
January 19,2010. 

Respectfully yours, 

Phil Lohr, PE, PTOE 
Project Manager 

Volkert, Inc. 
5400 Shawnee Road, Suite 301 
Alexandria, VA 22312 
Phone: (703) 642-8100 
Cell: (703) 946-2352 
Fax: (703)642-8106 
E-mail: pJQhr@yolk~It.C_Qlli 

Web Site: W"'VW--,yolkert.com 

The infonnation contained in this e-mail,includinganyaccompanyingdocumentsorattachments, is from Volkert, is 
intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above, and is privileged and confidential. If you are not the 
intended recipient. be aware that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution, copying or use of the contents of this message is 
strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify Volkert immediately at our corporate office (251) 
342-1070. Thank you for your cooperation. 

3/4/2010 

mailto:pJQhr@yolk~It.C_Qlli
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Chuck Kent 

From: Tom Fitzgerald [tfitzgerald@wileywilson.com] 

Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2010 8:34 AM 

To: Chuck Kent; Tim Slaydon 

Subject: Pipeline Report Review Mtg - 1 PM - Moores Creek Engineering Office 

Good Morning Guys, 

Confirming our meeting this afternoon at 1 PM at the Moores Creek Engineering Office. 

Look forward to collecting everyone's thoughts on the final report. 

Best Regards, 
Tom 

T. L. (Tom) Fitzgerald, P.E. 
Project Manager 
127 Nationwde Dr., Lynchburg, VA 24502-4272 
phone 434.455.3209 Ifax 434.947.1659 Imobile 434.6652187 
tfitzgerald@wleywilson.com I~.'tIileyw:il§on~cQm 

From: Chuck Kent [mailto:ckent@rivanna.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, January 06, 2010 3:52 PM 
To: Tom Fitzgerald 
Cc: Tim Slaydon; tfrederick@rivanna.org; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; rwichser@rivanna.org; 'Mary Knowles' 
Subject: Meeting to discuss Pipeline report 

Tom, 

This is to confirm that we will meet here at the Engineering Conference room on January 14,2010 at 1:00 pm. 

I look forward to seeing you to discuss the draft report. 

Thanks, 

Chuck 

'0hwrilU,), 8. Xeni 
Charles E. Kent, P.E. 
Capital Projects Engineer 
RWSA 
695 Moores Creek Lane 
Charlottesville, VA 22902 
Voice: (434) 977-2970 x201 
FAX: (434) 295-1146 

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 

Disclaimer - This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for tht: use of 
the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. Please see www.wileywilson.cQm/gisclaimer for 
complete disclaimer. 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Johnson, Dan [Dan.Johnson@tetratech.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2010 1:38 PM 

To: Chuck Kent 

Subject: RE: Employment Change 

Chuck,
 
I just got off of the phone with Randy.
 
I suggested that he review the Gannett 2003 study to see their discussion of the other dam type option (I don't
 
have that report in hand).
 
I will get Randy's ideas and then call to discuss with you.
 
Sincerely,
 
Dan
 

From: Chuck Kent [mailto:ckent@rivanna.org]
 
Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2010 10:03 AM
 
To: Johnson, Dan
 
Subject: RE: Employment Change
 

Thanks Dan. I hope Tetra Tech is a good move for you.
 

Candice will email a letterhead pdf of the letter today with my signature. We will also send the hard-copy original.
 

Randy Bass needs to discuss Schnabel's findings in the potential borrow area, and once he has described the
 
materials to you, I would like to discuss with you whether you think it would be beneficial for the ITRT to convene
 
here in Charlottesville within the next couple or three weeks. Randy will be trying to call you, but if you have the
 
opportunity, please call him at (770) 781-8008.
 

Talk to you soon.
 

Thanks,
 

Chuck
 

From: Johnson, Dan [mailto:DanJohnson@tetratech,com]
 
Sent: Wednesday, January 13,2010 11:26 AM
 
To: ckent@rivanna.org
 
Subject: Employment Change
 

Chuck,
 

I have changed employers due to GEl combining my Boulder office with the new Denver GEl office (too long of a
 
commute for me). I have joined Tetra Tech in their Golden offices, starting on Monday of this week.
 

This change will not impact my involvement in the Ragged Mountian Project, other than to transfer the project files
 
from GEl to Tetra Tech and to develop a new agreement between Rivanna and Tetra Tech. I am in the process of
 
preparing a draft contract for your review and will have it to you in the next day or two. In the meantime, I want to
 
have the ability to transfer the project files from GEl to Tetra Tech so that I can be ready for the meeting next
 
week.
 

I have attached a letter draft that you can use to request the transfer The letter can be emailed to Steve
 
Townsley at stownsley@geiconsultants.com.
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I appologize for the incovenience to the District, but will try to keep the impact as low as possible. 

Sincerely, 
Dan 

~/L1n()l n 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Mary Knowles [mknowles@rivanna.org]
 

Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2010 8:11 AM
 

To: Bob Wichser; Chuck Kent; Jennifer Whitaker
 

Cc: Candace Jones
 

Subject: FW: Jan 21
 

Please see Tom's e-mail below about your invitation to attend the Jan. 21 meeting to discuss the Dredging
 
Feasibility Study public meeting. I have reserved the Large Conference Room. Please let me know if yiou cannot
 
attend.
 

Thanks.
 

From: Tom Frederick [mailto:tfrederick@rivanna.org]
 
Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 20107:56 AM
 
To: 'Mary Knowles'
 
Subject: FW: Jan 21
 

Please invite Bob, Jennifer, and Chuck to attend and we'll need a conference room here. The meeting is about the
 
Dredging Feasibility Study public meeting. It would be great if Chuck could also have Carey Burch available to
 
ccnfer:!nce in at s:')me point during I.he meeting when we may need his input.
 

From: Becky Clay Christensen [mailto:becky@theclaychristensengroup.com]
 
Sent: Tuesday, January 12,2010 10:11 PM
 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org
 
Subject: Jan 21
 

HiTom
 

I think this is the date you said is set aside for a planning meeting. My window is 3:00 to 4:00.
 

Can that work for you?
 

More later...
 

Becky
 

Becky Clay Christensen 

804-767-2412 (office) 
804-677-4508 (cell) 
beckY@th~claycl1risteI1selJgroup~com 

w\\,w_.lhec;l<lyc;hrjs1~11s_engroup~c9m 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Johnson, Dan [Dan.Johnson@tetratech.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2010 11 :26 AM 

To: ckent@rivanna.org 

SUbject: Employment Change 

Attachments: Files Transfer Ltr - Rivanna.doc 

Chuck, 

I have changed employers due to GEl combining my Boulder office with the new Denver GEl office (too long of a 
commute for me). I have joined Tetra Tech in their Golden offices, starting on Monday of this week. 

This change will not impact my involvement in the Ragged Mountian Project, other than to transfer the project files 
from GEl to Tetra Tech and to develop a new agreement between Rivanna and Tetra Tech. I am in the process of 
preparing a draft contract for your review and will have it to you in the next day or two. In the meantime, I want to 
have the ability to transfer the project files from GEl to Tetra Tech so that I can be ready for the meeting next 
week. 

I have attached a letter draft that you can use to request the transfer The letter can be emailed to Steve 
Townsley at stownsley@geiconsultants.com. 

I 8ppologize for the incovenience to the District, but will try to keep the impact as low as possible. 

Sincerely, 
Dan 

www,tetratech.. cQiD 



GEl Consultants, Inc. 
4601 DTC Parkway, Suite 900 
Denver, CO 80237 

Attention: Steve Townsley, P.E. 

Dear Mr. Townsley, 

We understand that Dan Johnson has left GEl Consultants and joined Tctra Tech, in their 
Golden, Colorado offices. Dan has becn working with us through GEl Consultants and 
we wish to transfer the agreement for his services, as well as the project files, to Tetra 
Tech. 

The project is under GEl project number 090570, Ragged Mountain Dam. Please contact 
Dan by January 19,2010 at dan.johnson0:;tetratech.com or 772 881-5845 about transfer 
of the project files. 

Sincerely, 

Charles Kent, P.E. 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Candice Jones [cjones@rivanna.org] 

Sent: Wednesday, January 13,20101:38 PM 

To: stownsley@geiconsultants.com 

Cc: 'Chuck Kent' 

Subject: Rivanna Water & Sewer Authority Release Letter 

Attachments: 1.13.10 GEI.Johnson Release. pdf 

Dear Mr. Tovvnsley: 

Attached please find a letter of release from Chuck Kent, P.E., of Rivanna Water & Sewer 
Authority, regarding the Ragged Mountain Project. 

Thank you, 

Candice M. Jones 

f/J // 1:' 
( -rij///:,::::;,/; '- (I.. ",//('/P~) 

Engineering Administrative Office Technician 
Rivanna Water & Sewer Authority 
695 Moores Creek Lane 
Charlottesville, VA 22902-9016 
(434) 977-2970 x171 

(434) 293-8858 fax 
. @'

c;JQlJ~~, JIYClDJ1a.QIg 
\vY}:'l'GliY'mml.org 



RIVANNA WATER & SEWER AUTHORITY 
695 MOORES CREEK LANE • CHARLOTTESVILLE, VIRGINIA 22902·9016 
(434) 977-2970 • FAX; (434) 293-8858 • WEBSITE; WWW.R1VANNA.ORG 

January 13,2010 

GEl Consultants, Inc. 
4601 DTC Parkway, Suite 900 
Denver, CO 80237 

Attention: Steve Townsley, P.E. 

Reference:	 Rivanna Water and Sewer Authority 
Dan Johnson 

Dear Mr. Townsley, 

We understand that Dan Johnson h8.s left GEl Consultants and joi:1ed Tetra Tech, in their 
Golden, Colorado offices. Dan has been working with us through GEl Consultants and 
we wish to transfer the agreement for his services, as well as the project files, to Tetra 
Tech. 

The project is under GEl project number 090570, Ragged Mountain Dam. Please contact 
Dan by January 19,2010 at dan.jolmson@tetratech.com or 772881-5845 about transfer 
ofthe project files. 

Sincerely, 
" 

Charles Kent, P.E. 

@ SERVING CHARLOTTESVILLE & ALBEMARLE COUNTY @ 



Chuck Kent 

From: Chuck Kent [ckent@rivanna.org]
 
Sent: Tuesday, December 01,20094:49 PM
 
To: 'jwhitaker@rivanna.org'
 
Subject: FW: Draft Pipeline Assessment
 

FYI 

-----Original Message----­
From: To~ Fitzgerald [mailto:tfitzgerald@wileywilson.com]
 
Sent: Tuesday, December 01, 2009 4:09 PM
 
To: C!-,uck Ken1:
 
Cc: Tim Slaydon; Dennis Dunham
 
SUDject: Draft Pipeline Assessmen1:
 

Ili Chuc%, 

Wanted to update you on progress on the pipeline report. We got the power company info 
back this Monday and I am worki~g through the f~nal draft. I had p~omised Ti~ I would 
complete it yesterday but it looks like tomorrow, (Wednesday) is more likely. 

Sorry for 1:he delay, will let you know as soon as we get the draft posted u~ for your 
revie\-.j . 

Please let me know if you ~ave any questions at this point. 

A"~l tr-,e Jest, 
Tom 

T. L. (Torr) Fitzgerald, P.E. 
Pro=ect Mana.ger 
127 Nationwide Dr., Lynchburg, VA 24502-4272 phone 434.455.3209 I fax 434.947.~659 

mobile 434.665.2187 tfitzgerald@wileywilson.co~ I www.wileywilson.com 

Please consider the environ~ent before print~ng this e-mail. 

Disclaimer - This e-mail and any ~iles 1:ransmitted wi~h it a.re confidentia~ and intended 
solely for the use of the individual or ent~ty to whom they are addressed. Please see <a 
href=ttp://www.wileywi~son.com/disclaimer">www.wileywilson.co~/disc]aime~</a>for 
complete disclaimer. 

1 

mailto:tfitzgerald@wileywilson.co
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Chuck Kent 

From: Chuck Kent [ckent@rivanna.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, December 01,20095:02 PM 

To: 'jwhitaker@rivanna.org' 

Subject: FW: Schnabel Report Summary 

From: Dan Johnson [mailto:dljohnson@geiconsultants,com] 
Sent: Tuesday, December 01, 20094:55 PM 
To: Chuck Kent 
Cc: Donald Bruce; Paul Rizzo 
Subject: Schnabel Report Summary 

Chuck, 

I have talked to Donald 2nd Paul and we are now in agreement. I will present that agreement in the discussion 
mmorrow at 1:30 your time, 

In general: 

A response is needed to my question to Randy (by email last Monday) about the difference in opinion about the value 
of the MASW geophysics work. Schnabel questions the validity and Gannett does not. Also, that there seem to be 
different interpretations of the geophysics data betvveen the two firms. Schnabel should have closely reviewed/used the 
Gannett data, 

Some improvement in bedrock depth shown by moving upstream, but geophysics indicate deeper bedrock both 
upstream and downstream of the Schnabel suggested alignment. This leads to structural stability questions. Since the 
amount of improvement seems slight, it is probably better to stay on the current alignment where we have significant 
subsurface information. 

Additional borings should only be performed after a detailed geologic map of the site is prepared. Then, further 
explorations could be considered as a final exploration plan. The final explorations should consider test pits and 
trenches first and maybe more borings to complete the deeper foundation data, 

I look forward to the discussion tomorrow. 

Sincerely, 
Dan 

Daniel L. Johnson, PE 
Sr. Water Resources Engineer 
Vice President 
1790 38th Street, SUite 104 
Boulder, Colorado 80301 
303440-5234 Direct 
303638-1028 Cell 
303 440-5241 Fax 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Chuck Kent [ckent@rivanna.org]
 

Sent: Wednesday, December 02,20095:36 PM
 

To: 'Camp Holiday Trails'
 

SUbject: RE: from CHT
 

Thanks for sending the schedule. This will be useful to us. 

Another DVD is no problem. 

I will try to get the DVD and a couple of copies of the aerial view to you tomorrow (Thursday). 

Regards, 

Chuck 

From: Camp Holiday Trails [mailto:campisgood@campholidaytrails.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, December 02, 2009 10:47 AM 
To: ckent@rivanna.org; tfredrick@rivanna.org 
Cc: 'Lahendro, Joseph (jdI7d)'; amy@campholidaytrails.org; 'Ashley Arquilla'; 'curtis' 
Subject: from CHT 

Hello, Attached is a look at a year in the life of CHT ... Jody asked me to forward to you. Chuck, any news on the 
copies of the aerial views we discussed? Also, is it possible to have another copy of the DVD? Thanks! 

-Chris 

Chris Shifflett 
Camp Coordinator 
Camp Holiday Trails 
1973-2008 - celebrating 35 years of camping! 
A Camp for Children with Special Health Needs 
400 Holiday Trails Lane 
Charlottesville, VA 22903 
Ph. (434) 977-3781 
Fax (434) 977-8814 
campisgogd@camphQ1iclaytrails,org 
www.C:Ql11pholidaytrails.org 

., It:: 1')r.1 r. 



Camp Holiday Trails Monthly Use - For RWSA 

January - December 
CHT is fully operational year-round with 5 full-time staff and 1 full-time volunteer working in the
 
Camp Office week-days, year-round.
 
3 staff (with pets) live at camp year-round.
 

January 
Camp Office open 
Dining Hall/Kitchen Rentals 

February 
Camp Office open 
Dining Hall/Kitchen Rentals 

March 
Camp Office open 
Same Dining Hall/Kitchen Rentals 
School Nurse Retreat - a large one-day workshop held in CHT Dining Hall == 100 participants 
Cabin rentals - cabins close mid-March 

April 
Camp Office open 
High rental & work group season - every weekend fully booked/scheduled 
Fomily Camp - 1 or 2 usually scheduled 
Spring Spruce Up - annual CHT Clean-up day =100 participants 

May 
Camp Office open 
High rental & work group season - every weekend fully booked/scheduled 
Family Camp - 1 or 2 usually scheduled 

June 
(.omp Oifice open 
Burn Camp - a 3 rd party rental camp in its 16"' year at CHT - holds a week-long camp for children who have been burned; 
sponsored by Central VA Firefighters - use all parts of camp ­
CHI's Counselor Training Week - a week-long, residential training camp for our seasonal staff - use all parts of camp ­
CHT Summer Camp Sessions begin 
CHT Open House 

J..!lly 
Camp Office open 
CHI's Summer Camp Sessions continue 
CHT Appreciation Lunch - in honor of our donors 

August 
Camp Office open 
CHI's Summer Camp Sessions continue 
End of Summer Celebration 
Camp Kesem - a 3rd party rental camp- holds a week-long camp for children who have been affected by cancer 

- use all parts of camp ­

September 
Camp Office open 
High rental & work group season - every weekend fully booked/scheduled 
Family Camp - 1 or 2 usually scheduled 

October 
Camp Office open 
High rental & work group season - every weekend fully booked/scheduled 
Family Camp - ) or 2 usually scheduled 

November 
Camp Office open 
Family Camp - usually 1 scheduled 
Work Groups 
Rentals - cabins closed mid.November 

December 
Camp Office open 
Dining Hall/Kitchen Rentals 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Tom Frederick [tfrederick@rivanna.org]
 

Sent: Monday, October 26,20099:22 AM
 

To: 'Mueller, Judy'
 

Cc: Bob Wichser; Chuck Kent; Jennifer Whitaker
 

Subject: Summary Level Chart
 

Attachments: Summary Level Schedule Chart.xls
 

The attached is in very rough draft form and is still subject to significant change. Toward the effort to revise any 
comments as to the extent to which it should be more summarized or more detailed for your future use would be 
appreciated. Specific comments also appreciated. Note that if the Boards authorize the project to move forward 
to Final Design, there will be many permitting and other decisions during that phase, but because only preliminary 
design has been authorized at this time, only preliminary design decisions are shown. 

1/'112010 



ROUGH DRAFT - WORK PRODUCT NOT COMPLETED - NOT INTENDED FOR PUBLIC RELEASE 
Water Supply Studies 
Summary Level Schedule Chart' 
October 2009 

Type of Action Required Estimated Schedule bv Quarter Year (Sub'ect to Chanail-
Substantial 2009 2010 2011 2012 

City Interest to City 

Eve'll RWSA Board Four Boards Sianature Propertv' 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 

RaClCled Mountain Dam Preliminary DesiCln 
CamD Holidav Trails Plan for Construction X 
Viroinia Dam Safety Review and Approval of Preliminary Desiqn X 
Plan for GeotechnicailGeoDhvsical Assessment for Dam Foundation X 
Plan for Geotechnical/GeophYsical Assessment for On-Site Aqqreqate 
Feasibilitv ReDort on On-Site Aqqreqate - Decision on AQqreqate Source X 
Reservoir Clearino Plan X 
Preliminary-Desiqn Recommendations - Decision on How to Proceed with Final Desiqn X 

Review of ConceDtuaJ PiDeline DesiCln 
Conceptual Pipeline Review - Presentation to RWSA Board I X I xl I I I I I I 

Dredaina Feasibilitv StudY 
Reservoir Characterization Public Meetinq - Nole: May Not Occur, Budget Not Vet Approved X 
Decision - Are we qoinq to studv beneficial use? If yes, who pays for it? X 
Dredaino'Analvsis Public MeetinCl X 
Presentation of Final Report and Decision on DredqinQ Commitment X 

Pros and Cons of the "Three Pipelines" 
Staff Reoort to RWSA Board X X 

1 This is a best attempt to put together a chart of "decisions" that are known by RWSA staff as of the date of this schedule to require or are likely to require approval by the RWSA Board, Four Boards, 
or require a signature from an authorized official of the City, This is nat in any way a guar2'ltee of all decisions that may prove later to be necessary, as the various Boards may exercise discretion at 
any time to get involved in ather details, 

2 No formal action above staff level is known to be required, however, decision is impacting activities an City property for which citizens may comment. The extent to which City might choose to get 
involved is unknown. 



Page 1 of2 

Chuck Kent 

From: Lonnie Wood [Iwood@rivanna.org] 

Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 2:54 PM 

To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; 'Bob Wichser'; 'Chuck Kent'; 'Jennifer Whitaker'; 'Tamara Ambler' 

Subject: RE: FOIA request for latest info on RMR dam, dredging and related activites 

Number 8 is a little open ended. I have a lot of communication with DEQ on the ENR project, and Meadow Creek 
- loan applications, etc. 

Can you ask him to narrow number 8 down some? And advise if you want copies of those emails. 

Thanks. 

Lonnie Wooa 
Rivanna Authorities 
695 Moores Creek Lane 
Char{ottesvi{{R, \fA 22902 
434-977-2970, 198 
434-293-8858 -fax 

CONFIDENTIAUTY NOTICE: 

If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you are not authorized to intercept, read, print, retain, copy, forward or 
disseminate this communication. This communication may contained information that is proprietary, confidential or 
is protected health information (PHI) which is subject to HIPPA privacy and security guidelines or otherwise legally 
exempted from disclosure. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately either by phone 
(434977 2970) or by return e-mail and destroy all copies of this message (electronic, paper, or otherwise). 

From: Tom Frederick [mailto:tfrederick@rivanna.org] 
Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 7:54 AM 
To: Bob Wichser; Chuck Kent; Jennifer Whitaker; Lonnie Wood; Tamara Ambler 
Subject: FW: FOLA. request for latest info on RMR dam, dredging and related activites 

Please review and advise me if you have documents related to this request. Also let me know by Friday, October 
30 how much time you will need to provide these documents to me. I will need to reply to Kevin by Monday, 
November 2 but can request an additional seven business days (until November 11) if it is not practically possible 
to provide the information earlier, recognizing that work related to RWSA needs comes first. Thanks for your 
assistance with this. 

From: Kevin Lynch [mailto:klynch@cstone.net] 
Sent: Saturday, October 24, 20096:20 PM 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org 
Cc: 'Bob Wichser'; 'Jennifer Whitaker'; 'Lonnie Wood'; 'Kurt Krueger'; 'Mary Knowles'; O'Connell, Gary; Mueller, 
Judy; Mike Gaffney; Bob Tucker; Gary Fern; Betty Mooney; Dede Smith 
Subject: ForA request for latest info on RMR dam, dredging and related activites 

Dear Mr. Fredrick, RWSA Staff, and Board Members, 

3/3/2010 
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I am requesting, under the terms of the Freedom of Information act, copies of all 
documentation and correspondence, including reports, paper and electronic 
cOIT~unications, phone logs and meeting notes, between Rivanna Staff, the Rivanna 
Board, or between the Rivanna Staff and/or Board and any of the following: 

Consultants retained by Rivanna (including but not limited to Schnabel, Gannett 
Fle~ming, the ITRT and Hydrologics), VDOT, The Albemarle County Service Authority, 
Elected Officials, State and Federal Regulators, the Nature Conservancy, and RWSA 
Counsel, from October 1, 2008 through the present, concerning the following: 

1) Any work which has been done on the proposed Ragged Mountain Dam project, 
including cost estimates, engineering reports, site analysis, alternative dam site 
analysis, dam safety issues, potential of repairing or increasing the height of 
the existing dam 

2) Any work, analysis or discussions which have occurred pertaining to the I 64 
embankment work which must be done as part of the reservoir expansion 

3) Any work, analysis or discussions which have occurred pertaining LO the SFRR 
pipeline, including but not limited to routing and potential rights of way 
acquisition, operating and maintenance expenses, sediment treatment and pumping 
capacity 

4) Any work, analysis or discussions which have occurred pertaining to the existing 
Sugar Hollow pipeline, including but not limited to routing and potential rights of 
way acquisition, operating and maintenance expenses. 

5) Any work, analysis or discussions which have occurred pertaining to the dredging 
of the SFRR. 

6) Any and all billings to RWSA from Gannett Flemming, Schnabel, the ITRT, 
Hydrologies, RWSA Council, or any other legal advisors, since April 8, 2009. 

7) Any correspondence with Gannett Fleming or the ITRT since April 8th 2009 

8) Any correspondence with State and Federal regulators since April 8th 2009 

Regards, Kevin Lynch 

3/3/2010 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Tom Frederick [tfrederick@rivannaorg] 

Sent: Monday, October 26,20093:02 PM 

To: 'Chris Webster'; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent' 

Cc: 'Randy Bass'; 'Robert Cannon' 

Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Attachments: Comments on Schnabel Schedule.doc 

Thanks for the schedule. My comments are attached 

From: Chris Webster [mailto:owebster@schnabel-eng.com]
 
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2009 2:52 PM
 
To: jWhitaker@rivanna,org; Chuck Kent; tfrederick@rivanna.org
 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon
 
Subject: Updated Schedule
 

Good Afternoon Tom, Jennifer, and Chuck,
 
I have appended Schnabel's updated schedule for your reference. Feel free to call Randy or me if you have
 
questions.
 

Best regards,
 
Chris
 

Schnabel 

This e-mail including attached files is confidential. Its transmission is solely as an accommodation for the benefit of the recipient. The recipient bears the 
responsibility for checking its accuracy against corresponding originally signed documents provided by Schnabel Engineering. If you received this e-mail 
in error, its use is prohibited. Please destroy it and immediately notify postmaster@schnabel-eng.com. 

3/3/2010 



Comments on "Preliminary Ragged MOlmtain Dam Design and Construction Schedule" prepared by Schnabel Engineering LLC dated" I0/23/09" 

1.	 A note needs to be placed on this schedule clearly noting that as of the date of this schedule no decision has been made by RWSA to perform 
any work beyond the Preliminary Design phase. Also work items that are beyond this phase should be noted by an asterisk or other clear 
marker as tentative and pending further RWSA Board authorization. The note should also state that the tentative scheduling is solely for the 
purpose of developing for DCR a reasonable completion date for all work sufficient to remove the conditions of the current operating 
certificate related to safety issues, under the assumption that final design and construction of the new dam were the means for addressing the 
dam safety issues. 

2.	 Line 12 - This line calls for an RWSA decision regarding Camp Holiday Trails on 1/20/1 0, two months ahead of the completion of 
Preliminary Design. It would seem to me that to make an objective decision on this issue RWSA needs a certain amount of information from 
the Site Staging and Access Plan information shown on this schedule to start 4/30/1 0 and not to be completed until 8/16/1 o. Further, the 
RWSA Board's authorization at this time is limited to preliminary design, and the Camp Holiday Trail decision is one that is not needed 
unless the project goes to construction. I can see a recommendation from Schnabel on this issue being a part of its larger preliminary design 
report (provided sufficient site staging and access issues have been considered) as something that needs to be addressed if final 
design/construction is authorized, but I can't see asking the RWSA staff to make a construction related decision before preliminary design is 
completed with the limited authorization we have currently been given. If there is something magical about 1/20/1 0, we need to discuss. 

3.	 Further on Camp Holiday Trail, as stated in the kick-off meeting, I fully support a meeting with the executives/key board members as soon as 
possible and I want to be among those attending. The meeting should be to re-establish communication and discuss the preliminary design 
process - if CHT wants to offer anything we would listen to their preferences, but this meeting should not be about RWSA or Schnabel trying 
to persuade CHT toward any particular decision. 

4.	 The contracts were signed one week after 10/1/09 and the "First Meeting with Gannett Fleming" did not happen on 10/15/09 or any date so 
far that I am aware of. Are we behind schedule overall, or just this one item? Can this be made up, or does the schedule already need to be 
revised? 

5.	 Line 39 - The decision on Aggregate Source cannot be made in 3 days as this will almost certainly be part of a "public" decision, not a staff 
decision. We should discuss if this should be a preliminary design report recommendation by Schnabel instead of a "separatc" decision, 
especially since no authorization to begin final design will be granted until a political decision is made after the submittal of preliminary 
design. The current schedule shows the aggregate source being decided only three weeks before the completion of the preliminary design 
report. What if anything is critical about this three week period? Let's discuss. 



6.	 Line 40 - Why does the decision of one contract vs. two contracts need to be made on 3/l2/09? Again, it seems to me this can be a 
recommendation from Schnabel in its preliminary design report, otherwise RWSA staff is being asked to make construction decisions before 
it has political authorization to do so. Let's discuss. 

7.	 Line 41 - Change "Selection" to "Recommendation" 
8.	 Lines 45-47 - It would seem that seepage, settlement and stability are all very important issues within the pragmatic decision-making process 

regarding the foundation of the proposed dam that will come out of preliminary design. Questions about seepage are very likely to be asked 
by the Board or public in reviewing Schnabel's preliminary design report. Why are we finalizing recommendations on the foundation ahead 
of this work? How are conclusions from this work likely to affect the cost estimate released in March 201 O? 

9.	 Line 53 - I would suggest we call this "Reservoir Clearing Plan" and I would like to see the schedule address the component of preliminary 
design as a separate task from final design work. The finish date here suggests something that goes far beyond preliminary design. Enough 
work needs to be done in preliminary design to contribute to a good preliminary opinion of project cost. 

10. Line 55 - What is "Cost Allocation Decision"? 
11. Lines 56-57 - Are these tasks better noted as "preliminary pipeline design" and preliminary intake design"? 
12. Line 60 - Making a decision to proceed with final design on the same day that the preliminary design report is completed is not practicable. 

We anticipate at a minimum a presentation of the report to the RWSA Board and most likely there will be a "four boards" meeting to discuss 
the preliminary opinion of probable cost far the dam against other "options" such as dredging the South Fark. Staff will need to do some 
work to prepare comparisons for discussion and it would take time to schedule a "four boards" meeting, and I anticipate possibly some Board 
time to deliberate. I would suggest 120 days be put into the schedule between delivery of preliminary design report and a final "go/no go" 
decision on final design since RWSA staff does not have authorization to make this decision and the decision will be political. 

13. Line 62 ~ What is "Diversion - Conceptual Design"? 
14. I understand having a lot of the details of grouting decided during final design, but Schnabel (with review ofITRT) will need to have a good 

handle on likely performance and cost of grouting in the preliminary opinion of project cost. We cannot have any major "sticker shock" 
surprises on cost during final design or bidding. How will we get there? 

15. Lines 79 -	 This shows all QAlQC occurring in 2 weeks, perhaps possible but tight for Schnabel's internal QA/QC and changes to 
drawings/specifications, but allowing time for RWSA and ITRT to also review seems too tight, and if Schnabel wants its internal process to 
go ahead of (as opposed to parallel with) the external (ITRT/RWSA) review, then there's no time left in the schedule for the external review. 
Let's discuss this item. 

16. Line 105 -	 RWSA had discussed with previous designer that clearing should be phased to the extent practicable based on how long we expect 
it to take to fill the new dam, so the site is not open and void of trees for an extensive period. We need to review this with Schnabel. Also 
there is a window in our environmental permits associated v-ith an endangered bat species that limits the period of the year when trees can be 
removed unless we can demonstrate (by field studies and more $$$) the non-existence of the species on the project property. 



17. General Comment - Look back over the entire schedule and make sure these dates can be firmly delivered, allowing for minor changes along 
the way and excepting only very big unforeseeable issues. We will be criticized for not meeting the schedule within our reasonable influence 
and OCR may want to hold us firmly to the schedule, so let's not set ourselves up to fail. 

18. General Comment - There is a need to integrate anticipated public outreach processes into this schedule so that there is time in the schedule 
between the engineering recommendations and the official decisions to provide outreach for items likely to be of strong public interest. Let's 
discuss. 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Randy Bass [rbass@schnabel-eng.com] 

Sent: Monday, October 26,20095:05 PM 

To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent 

Cc: Robert Cannon 

Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Tom. 

Does your schedule allow for a conference call tomorrow to discuss the schedule and your comments? 

Randy 

Schnabel 

From: Tom Frederick [mailto:tfrederick@rivanna.org] 
Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 3:02 PM 
To: Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent' 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Thanks for the schedule. My comments are attached. 

From: Chris Webster [mailto:owebster@schnabel-eng.com]
 
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2009 2:52 PM
 
To: jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent; tfrederick@rivanna.org
 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon
 
Subject: Updated Schedule
 

Good Afternoon Tom, Jennifer, and Chuck,
 
I have appended Schnabel's updated schedule for your reference. Feel free to call Randy or me if you have
 
questions.
 

Best regards,
 
Chris
 

Schnabel 

3/3/2010 
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This e-mail including attached files is confidential. Its transmission is solely as an accommodation for the benefit of the recipient. The recipient bears the 
responsibility for checking its accuracy against corresponding originally signed documents provided by Schnabel Engineering. If you received this e-mail 
in error, its use is prohibited. Please destroy it and immediately notify postmaster@schnabel-eng.com. 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Tom Frederick [tfrederick@rivanna.org] 

Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 5: 19 PM 

To: 'Randy Bass'; 'Chris Webster'; jWhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent' 

Cc: 'Robert Cannon' 

Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

I can talk between 8 am and 8:30 am, between 9:30 am and 10 am, or between 11 am and noon. Sorry I can't be 
more flexible but tomorrow is our monthly Board meeting day and I need to keep the entire afternoon open for 
Board members and the meeting itself. 

From: Randy Bass [mailto:rbass@schnabel-eng.com] 
Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 5:05 PM 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent 
Cc: Robert Cannon 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Tom. 

Does your schedule allow for a conference call tomorrow to discuss the schedule and your comments? 

Randy 

Schnabel 

From: Tom Frederick [mailto:tfrederick@rivanna.org]
 
Sent: Monday, October 26, 20093:02 PM
 
To: Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent'
 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

Thanks for the schedule. My comments are attached.
 

From: Chris Webster [mailto:owebster@schnabel-eng.com]
 
Sent: Friday, October 23, 20092:52 PM
 
To: jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent; tfrederick@rivanna.org
 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon
 
SUbject: Updated Schedule
 

Good Afternoon Tom, Jennifer, and Chuck,
 
I have appended Schnabel's updated schedule for your reference. Feel free to call Randy or me if you have
 

3/3/2010 
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questions. 

Best regards, 
Chris 

Schnabel 

This e-mail including attached files is confidential. Its transmission is solely as an accommodation for the benefit of the recipient. The recipient bears the 
responsibility for checking its accuracy against corresponding originally signed documents provided by Schnabel Engineering. If you received this e-mail 
in error, its use is prohibited. Please destroy it and immediately notify postmaster@schnabel-eng.com. 

3/3/2010 



Re: Updated Schedule Page 1 of2 

Chuck Kent 

From: Chris Webster [owebster@schnabel-eng.com] 

Sent: l\IIonday, October 26, 2009 5:51 PM 

To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Randy Bass; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; ckent@rivanna.org 

Cc: Robert Cannon 

Subject: Re: Updated Schedule 

Tom
 
Randy and I will call you at 1115 if that is ok with you.
 

Chris
 

----- Original Message ----­
From: Tom Frederick <tfrederick@rivanna.org>
 
To: Randy Bass; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org <jwhitaker@rivanna.org>; 'Chuck Kent' <ckent@rivanna.org>
 
Cc: Robert Cannon
 
Sent: Mon Oct 26 17: 19: 16 2009
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

I can talk between 8 am and 8:30 am, between 9:30 am and 10 am, or between I I am and noon. Sorry r can't be more
 
flexibie but tomorrow is our monthly Board meeting c':lY and I need to keep the entire afternoon open for Board members and
 
the meeting itself.
 

From: Randy Bass [tnailto:rbas~schn(lb_el~ng.<::om]
 

Sent: Monday, October 26,20095:05 PM
 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent
 
Cc: Robert Cannon
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

Tom.
 

Does your schedule allow for a conference call tomorrow to discuss the schedule and your comments?
 

Randy
 

Randall P. Bass, PE / Principal 

Schnabel ENG IN E E R I N G 

T/ 770-781-8008 F/770-781-8003 http://www.schpabel-eng.com 
6445 Shiloh Road, Suite A / Alpharetta, GA /30005 

3/3/2010 
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From: Tom Frederick [maiHQ:tfre_deric_k@rivC\nnil.orgJ 
Sent: Monday, October 26,20093:02 PM 
To: Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent' 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Thanks for the schedule. My comments are attached. 

From: Chris Webster [lTlaiIJQ:Q',V_eb~t~r@schDabelel1g.c_Q!IlJ 
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2009 2:52 PM 
To: jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent; tfrederick@rivanna.org 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon 
Subject: Updated Schedule 

'Jooe' Aft~moon Tom, Jennifer, and Chuck, 

I have appended Schnabel's updated schedule for your reference. Feel free to call Randy or me if you have questions. 

Best regards, 

Chris 

O. Christopher Webster, PE, F.ASCE I Principai 

Schnabel ENG IN E E R I N G 

TI 434-975-3200 FI 434-975-3233 httpjlwww.~chnabel~eng.com<http:LLwww,s_chnabel-eng.cQiTI/> 
2020 Avon Court, Suite 15 I Charlottesville, VA I 22902 

The Zweig Letter, 2008 Hot Firm List I CE News, Best Civil Engineering Fimls To Work For 2008 

This e-mail including attached files is confidential. Its transmission is solely as an accommodation for the benefit of the 
recipient. The recipient bears the responsibility for checking its accuracy against corresponding originally signed documents 
provided by Schnabel Engineering. If you received this e-mail in error, its use is prohibited. Please destroy it and 
immediately notify postmaster@schnabel-eng.com. 

3/3/2010
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Chuck Kent 

From: Jennifer Whitaker Uwhitaker@rivanna.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, October 27,20097:49 AM 

To: 'Chris Webster'; tfrederick@rivanna.org; 'Randy Bass'; ckent@rivanna.org 

Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

I have an 11 am here at the office. I will join in as soon as I am able. 
Jennifer 

From: Chris Webster [mailto:owebster@schnabel-eng.com] 
Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 5:51 PM 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Randy Bass; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; ckent@rivanna.org 
Cc: Robert Cannon 
Subject: Re: Updated Schedule 

Tom
 
Randy and I will call you at 1115 if that is ok with you.
 

Chris
 

----- Original Message ----­
From: Tom Frederick <tfrederick@rivanna.org>
 
To: Randy Bass; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org <jwhitaker@rivanna.org>; 'Chuck Kent'
 
<ckent@rivanna.org>
 
Cc: Robert Cannon
 
Sent: Mon Oct 2617:19:16 2009
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

r can talk between 8 am and 8:30 am, between 9:30 am and lOam, or between 11 am and noon. Sorry I can't be more
 
flexible but tomorrow is our monthly Board meeting day and [ need to keep the entire afternoon open for Board
 
members and the meeting itself.
 

From: Randy Bass [maiIto:rba_ss@sc;hnabel-eng.c()rnJ
 
Sent: Monday, October 26,20095:05 PM
 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent
 
Cc: Robert Cannon
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

Tom.
 

Does your schedule allow for a conference call tomorrow to discuss the schedule and your comments? 

Randy 

3/3/2010 

mailto:maiIto:rba_ss@sc;hnabel-eng.c()rnJ


Re: Updated Schedule Page 2 of 3 

Randall P. Bass, PE / Principal 

Schnabel ENG I NEE R I N G 

T/ 770-781-8008 F/770-781-8003 hjtp://wwW,schnabel-eng.cQrn
 
6445 Shiloh Road, Suite A / Alpharetta, GA / 30005
 

The Zweig Letter, 2008 Hot Finn List / CE News, Best Civil Engineering Firms To Work For 2008 

From: Tom Frederick [mailto:tfrederick@rivanna~ilrg]
 

Sent: Monday, October 26,20093:02 PM
 
To: Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent'
 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

Thanks for the schedule. My comments are attached. 

From: Chris Webster [mailto:owebster@sclma.b;::I:i?Og.col11]
 
Sent: Friday, October 23,20092:52 PM
 
To: jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent; tfrederick@rivanna.org
 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon
 
Subject: Updated Schedule
 

Good Afternoon Tom, Jennifer, and Chuck, 

I have appended Schnabel's updated schedule for your reference. Feel free to call Randy or me if you have questions. 

Best regards, 

Chris 

O. Christopher Webster, PE, F.ASCE / Principal 

Schnabel ENG IN E E R I N G 

T/ 434-975-3200 F/434-975-3233 http://www.schnabel-eng.com <http://www.schnabel-eng.com!>
 
2020 Avon Court, Suite 15 / Charlottesville, VA /22902
 

The Zweig Letter, 2008 Hot Firm List / CE News, Best Civil Engineering Firms To Work For 2008 

3/3/2010 
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This e-mail including attached files is confidential. Its transmission is solely as an accommodation for the benefit of 
the recipient. The recipient bears the responsibility for checking its accuracy against corresponding originally signed 
documents provided by Schnabel Engineering. lfyoll received this e-mail in error, its use is prohibited. Please destroy 
it and immediately notifY postmaster@schnabel-eng.com. 
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Chuck Kent 

From: Chris Webster [owebster@schnabel-eng.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2009 9:53 AM 

To: jwhitaker@rivanna.org; tfrederick@rivannaorg; Randy Bass; ckent@rivanna.org 

Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Jennifer,
 
That sounds fine.
 

Tom,
 
Are you good for us to start the call at 11: 157
 

Chris
 

From: Jennifer Whitaker [mailto:jwhitaker@rivanna,org]
 
Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 20097:49 AM
 
To: Chris Webster; tfrederick@rivanna.org; Randy Bass; ckent@rivanna.org
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

I have an 11 am here at the office. I will join in as soon as I am able.
 
Jennifer
 

From: Chris Webster [mailto:owebster@schnabel-eng.com]
 
Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 5:51 PM
 
To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Randy Bass; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; ckent@rivanna.org
 
Cc: Robert Cannon
 
Subject: Re: Updated Schedule
 

Tom
 
Randy and I will call you at II IS if that is ok with you.
 

Chris 

----- Original Message ----­
From: Tom Frederick <tfrederick@rivanna.org>
 
To: Randy Bass; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org <jwhitaker@rivanna.org>; 'Chuck Kent'
 
<ckent@rivanna.org>
 
Cc: Robert Cannon
 
Sent: Mon Oct 26 17: 19: 162009
 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule
 

I can talk between 8 am and 8:30 am, between 9:30 am and 10 am, or between II am and noon. Sorry] can't be more 
flexible but tomorrow is our monthly Board meeting day and I need to keep the entire aftemoon open for Board 
members and the meeting itself. 

From: Randy Bass [mailto:rbass@s<::J1naQe}eng.c:ol11J
 
Sent: Monday, October 26,20095:05 PM
 

3/3/2010 
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To: tfrederick@rivanna.org; Chris Webster; jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent 
Cc: Robert Cannon 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Tom. 

Does your schedule allow for a conference call tomorrow to discuss the schedule and your comments? 

Randy 

Randall P. Bass, PE I Principal 

Schnabel ENG IN E E R I N G 

TI 770-781-8008 FI 770-781-8003 httR:II}\,\VWJ>chI]flbel::~ng.com 

6445 Shiloh Road, Suite A I Alpharetta, GA I 30005 

The Zweig Letter, 2008 Hot Firm List I CE News, Best Civil Engineering Firms To Work For 2008 

From: Tom Frederick [lmlilto:tfred~rick@rivanIl'l.org] 

Sent: Monday, October 26, 2009 3:02 PM 
To: Chris Webster; jWhitaker@rivanna.org; 'Chuck Kent' 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon 
Subject: RE: Updated Schedule 

Thanks for the schedule. My comments are attached. 

From: Chris Webster [rnailJQ:.ow~bster@s_chn_'lbel-eng.com] 

Sent: Friday, October 23,20092:52 PM 
To: jwhitaker@rivanna.org; Chuck Kent; tfrederick@rivanna.org 
Cc: Randy Bass; Robert Cannon 
Subject: Updated Schedule 

Good Afternoon Tom, Jennifer, and Chuck,
 

r have appended Schnabel's updated schedule for your reference. Feel free to call Randy or me if you have questions.
 

Best regards, 

Chris 

3/3/2010
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O. Christopher Webster, PE, F.ASCE / Principal 

Schnabel ENG IN E E R I N G 

T/ 434-975-3200 F/ 434-975-3233 http:/Lvvww.sc_hlla~d::eng.(;QIl1 <bJtRj/\y_\V\y.~cl:lJl<.theJ:el1g.cQm/> 

2020 Avon Court, Suite 15/ Charlottesville, VA / 22902 

The Zweig Letter, 2008 Hot Firm List / CE News, Best Civil Engineering Firms To Work For 2008 

This e-mail including attached files is confidential. Its transmission is solely as an accommodation for the benefit of 
the recipient. The recipient bears the responsibility for checking its accuracy against corresponding originally signed 
documents provided by Schnabel Engineering. If you received this e-mail in error, its use is prohibited. Please destroy 
it and immediately notify postmaster@schnabel-eng.com. 
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